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Governors await date to discuss Asian carp

Great Lakes leaders, U.S. officials to meet

By Tom Henry, Blade Staff Writer, toledoblade.com 

Great Lakes governors should learn this week when and where the Obama Administration plans to meet with them to address the Asian carp crisis. 

Nancy Sutley, chairman of the White House Council on Environmental Quality, said in a letter Wednesday to Michigan Gov. Jennifer Granholm and Wisconsin Gov. Jim Doyle that she wants to convene a summit the first week of February in either the Great Lakes region or in Washington. 

As of Friday afternoon, though, White House spokesman Amy Brundage said she had no date or anything further to add to Ms. Sutley's statement. 

She and Ms. Granholm's spokesman, Megan Brown, declined to guess when the arrangements would be worked out. 

"Clearly, we're pleased the Obama Administration understands the urgency of this issue, and look forward to meeting with them," Ms. Brown said. 

The issue has made some Obama loyalists, including Democratic governors such as Ms. Granholm, Mr. Doyle, and Ted Strickland of Ohio, walk a political tightrope. 

Asian carp have migrated north against the Mississippi River's current for years following their accidental escape from fish farms in Arkansas during a flood. 
Recent DNA evidence shows they have slipped past a $9 million electrical barrier that was built to keep them out of a series of Chicago-area canals and waterways that connect the Mississippi to Lake Michigan.

Mr. Obama sided with his home state of Illinois and kept open two shipping locks between Lake Michigan and the Mississippi River to keep commerce moving. Fishing advocates see that as a risky gamble that could endanger the Great Lakes region's $7 billion fishery, an industry anchored here in the Toledo area. 

Lake Erie has more fish than the other four Great Lakes combined, with its western basin between Monroe and Sandusky being by far the most biologically productive area. 

Allison Kolodziej, a spokesman for Mr. Strickland, said he and his Cabinet members in Columbus are awaiting word. 

Mr. Strickland, who is scheduled to deliver his annual State of the State address tomorrow, is "committed to doing anything it takes to protect Lake Erie," Ms. Kolodziej said. 

Ms. Brown delicately explained Friday that Michigan agrees with environmental groups that have expressed displeasure with Mr. Obama's decision. Many of those groups, like Democratic governors, supported his ascension to the presidency. 

One of the nation's leaders for registered pleasure boaters, Michigan led efforts to shut down the Chicago-area locks. 

That effort was rebuffed Tuesday by the U.S. Supreme Court. 

Meanwhile, a 17-member congressional delegation from Michigan stepped up its efforts Friday by calling on federal agencies to release their response plan no later than Feb. 5. 

"As you know, the Asian carp poses one of the most serious threats to the Great Lakes to date," according to a joint letter sent to federal agency heads. "Should the carp get into the lakes, the ecological and economical damage would be devastating." 

The letter stated that those members of Congress "are very alarmed at the length of time it is taking to formulate a comprehensive response plan."
